MEMORANDUM

Date:  April 17, 2018
To: Transfer Application 81861
From: Pam Skaggs &

Re: Protest & Pre-Hearing Conference

A prehearing teleconference was held this morning to discuss the protest of Application for Transfer 81861
filed by Pahsimeroi River Farms, LLC.

The protestant, l[daho Department of Fish & Game, was represented by the Ann Vonde, Deputy Attorney
General. Jeff Richards and Patty Murphy of the IDFG Salmon office participated.

The applicant did not participate. Her representative Roxanne Brown of SPF Water Engineering
participated.

All parties were given opportunities to share their perspective and concerns. The exchange and questions
between parties were reasonable and clarified concerns, however both parties agreed the issue could not
be resolved at the conference particularly since the applicant failed to attend.

Both parties suggested this protest should be handled in conjunction with processing the two pending
Flying Joseph Ranch, LLC transfer applications sharing the same system that are also protested by IDFG.
These applications are in initial review and have not been advertised.



